Library Media Annual Review Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, February 15, 2011


The Library Media Annual Review Meeting took place on Tuesday, February 15, 2011 at 3:35 p.m. in the GCMS Elementary School library.  Those in attendance were:  Lynne Titus, Sheila Trembley, and Sharon Pool.  Topics that were covered included possible curriculum changes, curriculum concerns, as well as any library updates for the 2010-2011 school year.


The current library curriculum was completed in May 2010.  So no updates or changes are necessary.


Lynne Titus reported on the elementary curriculum pacing for the current school year.  Due to construction, the library was closed most of December in order for classrooms to have a location while work was being done on a room.  That, coupled with the snow days has made a real impact on the usual curriculum pacing for each grade level.  Lynne said that the positive side of it is that she will be able to play “catch up” with the students next year by trying to incorporate those objectives into next year’s plans.  Lynne also reported that due to the library being closed, she had opportunity for the first time in many years to be able to “weed” the books.  She pulled many books that students no longer check out.  Once she gets Shelley Overman’s approval, she plans to have a book sale so that students can purchase the books that are no longer used for 50 cents a book.  While this won’t make a lot of money, the returns will be used to purchase new books for the library.  She hopes to hold the book sale either before ISATS or after spring break.  


Sheila Trembley talked about E-books and Kindles, and discussed the fact that their use in the library may become necessary at some point.  It is difficult to tell how soon the products will be become affordable and essential.   We questioned which would become more cost-effective  in the future:  purchasing books in print, or downloading them onto some type of E-book.  Currently, reference books are available on line for a substantially reduced rate compared to the books themselves.  We determined that while the library budgets would not allow the librarians to experiment with Kindles or iPads at this point, it is important that we keep abreast of the technology that will be available to enhance teaching.  The time may come where an iPad could be the tool that would contain students’ textbooks, making the hard copies obsolete.


Also discussed was the upcoming Book Fair at the middle school.  Sheila reported that this will be one of the biggest fairs yet, and will include contests and prizes.  Mrs. Trembley said that the book fair would begin on February 17, 2011.  The profits will be used to supplement the library budget, and also to purchase new books.  While the preparation for the book fair and the fair itself is very time-consuming, the librarians stated that both the elementary and the middle school libraries have seen benefits from the books fairs, which have occurred at least once a year.

